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Highway Maintenance
Hazel Court
COUNCIL James Street

York
YO10 3DS

Tel:
Email: murtaza.khalig@york.gov.uk

Dear Sir/Madam

Highway Maintenance Scheme — Clifton

City of York Council will be carrying out carriageway maintenance works at Clifton
commencing on Monday 4™ March 2019 for a period of 2 weeks, (weather permitting), the
site extents are as shown on the plan on reverse. The works will be carried out between
7.00pm till 1.00am working Monday to Friday only.

The works will consist of resurfacing the road and the reinstatement of all road markings.

In order to carry out these works safely the use of a temporary road closure from the
junction of Water Lane to the junction of St Olaves Road will be necessary whilst works are
taking place. A clearly signed diversion route will be set out for through traffic. The closure
is to ensure that adequate Health and Safety is maintained for both local residents, the
travelling public and the Contractor. Site staff will be on hand to advise and assist residents
about the access restrictions once the works are ongoing. Your assistance will be much
appreciated.

All resident and on street parking will be suspended at these times but any specific access
requirements maybe arranged by speaking to the Site Traffic Management Operative who
will co-ordinate with residents and business requirements around ongoing construction
operations. Any vehicle remaining on the street during the suspension time may be liable to
a parking fine and removal costs. Vehicles with Resident’s Parking permits / scratch
cards may park in adjacent zones (or nearby Council Car Parks) for the duration of
the works, by displaying this letter on the dashboard.

In addition to the above, we will be carrying out kerbing and drainage works on 25" Feb for
a period of a week working 9.15am — 3.45pm. These works will be carried out under local
traffic management, will not affect access/egress and the road will be open as normal.

Emergency services will be permitted through the works in any situation. Cyclists will be
subject to the same traffic management as other road user vehicles.

As with any construction work, there is likely to be a certain amount of disruption and
inconvenience to the public, however the contractor will try at all times to keep any
disruption to a minimum.

| will be monitoring the works on site, but if you wish to discuss this work in further detail,
please do not hesitate to contact me upon where | will be only too pleased to help with your

enquiry.
Yours faithfully
M. Khalig (Engineer)

www.york.gov.uk
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